Colorado QRP Club

Meeting Minutes  - Saturday, March 12, 2005

(Meeting space was once again provided by Marshall Emm at the offices of Morse Express  - 10691 East Bethany Drive, Suite 800, Aurora, Colorado 80014 USA)

1. At about 10:00 the meeting was called to order by President John Hewitt  (KA3RDZ). John asked for any corrections to our January 8th minutes and there were none.

2. John thanked  Roger Wendell (WB0JNR) and Marshall Emm (N1FN) for all the work they had undertaken to recover the club’s domain name (www.cqc.org) from www.chisp.net and www.peakpeak.com - It had been noted that these web host services had failed to keep CQC’s (and countless other customers!) web page up and active on the internet. Roger worked closely with the club’s new web host (www.parcom.net), and an official from ICANN, in forcing chisp and peakpeak to relinquish control of the club’s domain name. It was just a week ago that all of this work came to fruition and www.cqc.org was successfully moved to parcom’s servers. However, it was also discovered that the Domain Name Servers maintained by QWEST were still forwarding everyone’s browsers back to chisp and peakpeak! Marshall was able to work with QWEST to remedy this problem, as well, and all the club’s web page are now accessible as of this mornings meeting.

3. There was much discussion about moving the club’s antenna trailer from Jim Pope’s property (KG0PP) to that of either Dick (W0NTA), Peter (N02D), or Nate (KD0UE). The decision will be made by Jim Pope and based on the proposed site’s suitability and accessibility – especially as it relates to our “competitive” Field Day site at Rampart Range.

4. It was noted that Vince (KI0RB) will be working on having new springs installed on the trailer.

5. John (KA3RDZ) spoke, at length, about Field Day preparation and the use of a yurt at the “Aloha” site at Bear Creek park. There was also informal discussion about the “competitive” site at Rampart Range.

6. Marshall (N1FN) agreed to be the club’s nominating chairman for our officers election during the May meeting. Marshall asked all present to consider helping our club by volunteering for a year as an officer.

7. There was continued discussion and planning for our fall picnic meeting. It was agreed that last September’s picnic was a vastly superior meeting date to our traditional July gathering. This is because of not only the summer heat, but members having just participated in our June Field Day effort.

8. Nate (KD0UE) gave a moving presentation on how he recently presided at the funeral of two Hams recently. Nate said he was privileged  to be able to send “73 SK” from the podium at each funeral. “SK,” of course, meaning “Silent Key.”

9. Roger (WB0JNR) made available, for free, the April ‘05 edition of QST.

10. There was some discussion about this week being the last QRP Fox Hunt for the season. Marshall (N1FN) explained that there was an additional “Fox Hunt” extravaganza planned for the following week. It will involve all 22 of the previous foxes and should be great fun for everyone. Both Marshall (N1FN) and Roger (WB0JNR the QRP Fox Hunt Webmaster) described the recent hate emails the Fox Hunt committee has been receiving from England. It was explained that due to recent law changes, in Great Britain, fox hunting was being eliminated around the country. Unfortunately some activists, in England, keep mistaking the QRP Fox Hunt web page (which is sponsored by CQC) as a promotion of traditional English fox hunting. Despite disclaimers on the web page, itself, the hate emails keep making their way to the Fox Hunt committee.

11. Vince (KI0RB) reminded everyone that they need to provide him with a current email address if they want to receive the online version of the Low Down. Roger (WB0JNR) explained that the members’ email address is used to provide the URL where the Low Down can be downloaded provided the proper password is used.

12. Nate (KD0UE) advised all present that 12 volt wheel chair batteries are available through Harry Jenkins.

13. There was some discussion about email spam and how successful the ARRL has been in protecting members who use its email forwarding service.

14. Frank (K0FEI) suggested that the CQC’s Monday night net be linked through other repeaters, around the country, through the use of Echo Link and other IRPL related software and Internet procedures. Frank explained that Hams around the world could then open up a local gateway so they could hear and participate in our net. Most of those present were in agreement that this was a good idea and Frank agreed to pursue the issue further.

15. Marshall (N1FN) and Vince (KI0RB) announced that the Monday night net could use some “new blood” and that all members were encourage to apply for a spot as net control. It was emphasized that not only was acting as net control a lot of fun, but it helps improve operating skill and familiarity with procedures.

We adjourned at approximately 12:30 with many of us meeting, informally, at Sam’s Restaurant just a few blocks north of Morse Express for a bit of lunch and Rag Chewing!

Submitted by Roger J. Wendell (WB0JNR)

Treasurer, Webmaster and acting Secretary 

